
December 10, 2012 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting minutes

6:00 PM.  Jim Casey called the BOD meeting to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Jan Closson, Alison Till, John Bergman, and Karen Ricker (TPS); BBP homeowner Lorinda James was also present.
6:01 PM.HOA open forum
Lorinda James presented her family’s reasons for why the BOD should consider approving their fence gate that is currently not in accordance with the BBP bylaws.  She indicated that it was primarily for safety considerations and that she was having the Norfolk Crime Prevention unit visit to give their recommendation regarding the fence and gate situation.  Jim asked if she had discussed the fence and gate with their neighbors the Richardson’s, Lorinda said she had.  Jerry mentioned that the Richardson’s fence had been approved by the BOD because their lot is such an irregular shape whereas the James’s is not.  John recommended that the BOD reconsider the James’s gate situation if the Norfolk Crime Prevention Unit recommended retaining it.  Alison agreed with the safety issue.  Jan pointed out that the dining room windows on that side are not readily accessible by someone on foot; Lorinda responded that the windows were accessible from ground level.  Jim asked if there was any side yard lighting and Lorinda said they had a sensor controlled light in the rear and the Richardson’s also had a yard light.  Further discussions were then deferred to the Executive session.
6:11 PM.  Review and approval of the October 2012 BOD meeting minutes and the Draft November Annual HOA meeting minutes.
Alison made a motion and Jerry seconded to accept the draft October minutes with Jim’s comments and edits; the motion was approved by voice vote of all those present.
Jan made a motion and Jerry seconded to accept the draft November 2012 annual HOA meeting minutes; the motion was approved by voice vote of all those present.

6:14 PM.  Management Report.

Karen didn’t have anything to add beyond what was contained in the management report portion of the BOD meeting package.  
6:14 PM.  President’s Comments.

Jim reported that Habitat for Humanity will be building a home on 15th Bay and that construction would be starting in February.

Jim mentioned that a contract had been awarded for the new pump station located at the Southwest corner of Shore Drive and Pretty Lake.

Jerry reported that he had attended a recent Flood Awareness meeting.  Changes are happening to the flood plans that will mainly affect Bay front and DR properties in BBP.  Additional flood mitigation efforts using federal funds will be done in the Hague and Pretty Lake areas which have been affected the worst.
Jim noted that a new Doctor and Dentist office is being opened next to the Mona Lisa restaurant.  Additionally, a new AJ Gators will be opening in the same shopping center; the owners hope to be open before March Madness basketball tournament.

Jim talked about the Neighbors building Neighborhoods meeting he had attended and said that the OV task force would be meeting on Thursday.

6:26 PM.  Treasurer’s Report.
Alison stated that there was $400 less that needed to be transferred from reserves this year and the budget “actuals” would be updated accordingly.

6:27 PM.  ARB Report.
Jan said there was nothing to report on ARB activity as this is the off season.  Jimasked if an ARB application had been submitted for the BP home that is for sale that had been repainted, Jan responded that no application was on file.  Jim inquired if the ARB ever checked on modifications or new construction once they are completed; Jan said it was done occasionally. 
6:33 PM.  Neighborhood Watch (NW) Report.
Jim mentioned that the Community Resource Officer (CRO) had reported a crime spike during the holiday period but that it seemed to be concentrated in the 15th to 18th Bay and Little Creek Road areas.  He said there would be a BBP NW meeting in early January.  Lorinda inquired about the NW list, Jim said that it was in process.
6:35 PM.  Old Business.

Proposed access license agreement – Jim reported that there has been no change in status.

Jim asked about the 2013 budget, Alison reported that the front entrance decorating budget of $250 for 2013 had been approved on 10/22.

6:38 PM.  New Business.
Community directory – Jim said that Shirley Peele and Tanya Kerwin had volunteered to work on that.  Jim then described the information collection process and he noted that some of the additional info was for use only by the BOD and TPS.  John thought that a resolution was not required just to gather the information, that the forms should be merged and just sent out with the annual assessment bills.  Someone asked what could be included in the directory; Jim said that only the names would be listed if the homeowner had not approved distribution of their information.  Alison volunteered to coordinate with Shirley and Tanya on the flow of information.

2013 BOD meeting – The first 2013 BOD meeting will be January 14thh at the EOVCC.  
7:04 PM Executive Session.
Jim made a motion and John seconded to shift to the Executive Session to discuss the violation and delinquency reports and the fence variance request.
At 7:26 PM John moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Jim and approved by all present; the meeting was then adjourned.
Prepared by: John Bergman
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